
Global politics – who needs 
friends?
With sparks flying at last week’s meeting 
between Donald Trump and Volodymyr 
Zelensky, markets ended the week on 
a cautious footing. The benchmark 
US 10-year Treasury yield continued 
its downward track, which has seen it 
fall from a high of 4.80% in January, to 
4.20% on Friday. It was down 23bps last 
week alone. Consistent with the ‘risk-off’ 
lurch, the USD strengthened, sending 
the NZD/USD back down to 0.5600 and 
the AUD/USD to 0.6200. It will now be 
left to European leaders to try to salvage 
any common ground and recobble a path 
forward. 

Also high on the markets risk radar are 
the implementation of US tariffs, amidst 
an ever expanding list of potential actions. 
China has vowed all necessary measures 
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against an additional 10% tariff on 
Chinese goods into the US, while the US 
President last week seemed to confirm 
he will push ahead this week with 25% 
tariffs on America’s two neighbours – 
Mexico and Canada. 

With the US intent on making enemies 
of even its allies, markets are rightfully 
beginning to question just how long 
the US economic outperformance can 
last. While the average interested 
spectator will struggle to keep up with 
US policy developments, spare a thought 
for those businesses exposed to these 
markets, or the US government workers 
now wondering if their job will still be 
there tomorrow. Such uncertainty has 
a way of choking economic momentum, 
particularly when it is this extensive. 
Some early US economic indicators are 
already flashing warning signs. It may not 
be long before the rest of the data set 
follows. 

US data disappoints
In terms of the actual data, this appears 
to be second thought at the moment. 
PCE inflation in the US, which is the 
Fed’s preferred measure of inflation, 
did not continue the trend of upside 
surprises that has been apparent as of 
late. The PCE Index was unchanged at a 
0.3% increase for the month of January, 
which allowed the annual figure to ease 
from 2.6% to 2.5%, while the core figure 
was unchanged at 2.6%. US personal 
incomes were up a larger than expected 
0.9% in January, while personal spending 
undershot expectations, decreasing by 
0.2% in January. 

Adding to the growing concerns of the 
slowing growth in the US was the Atlanta 
Fed’s GDPNow forecast which took a 
nosedive, falling from forecasting 2.3% 
growth to now forecast a decline of 1.5% 
over the first quarter of 2025, citing 
weaker than expected trade and real 
personal consumption as the catalyst for 
the fall.

Coming up this week!
This week is a bit light in terms of data 
releases. The highlights of the week 
include GDP updates from the Eurozone 
and Australia, whose economies appear 
to be hanging in the balance of how fast 
and far the respective central banks will 
need to cut interest rates, while we also 
have a CPI update from the Eurozone 
later today. Finally wrapping up the week, 
in which will be undoubtedly the most 
important release are the US non-farm 
payrolls, which as usual, has the potential 
to majorly move markets.
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